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Dear Neighbors,

The month of October was over the top eventful,
at least for Crescent Hills and its residents.  We
completed the Reading in the Park program that
was so well received and appreciated by the
families who attended.  On Halloween day, we
presented a bouquet of flowers to our Reader,
Lauren Javens, to thank her for a job exceedingly
well done.  Lauren tells us about her feelings
later in this email. 

The Madera Family, on their own initiative, undertook the beautification
of the Saltsburg and Earlwood Roads bus shelter.  They ordered small
attractive brown gravel from Jomar Supply of Penn Hills.  Jomar
Supply opened a new business at 10113 Frankstown Rd.about a year
ago.  Jomar donated half and the Madera Family paid for the rest. 
Juleen and daughters Myla, Ashley and Alana spread the gravel after
their Dad Marland blew the leaves and prepped the area.  We are
grateful to the Madera’s for taking on this project.  It is an amazing
transformation.  

As the weather cools and we retreat indoors, remember as we isolate
from the dreadful virus, that we were blessed with more beautiful,
sunny days this summer than we have ever experienced in
Pittsburgh.  We can call upon those sunny memories to help us
through what may be, assuming we follow all the safety rules, a less
eventful time.

CRESCENT HILLS PARK

All summer we have been reporting about how the park has been a
respite during this Covid storm.  But here at the end, we have some
bad news.  We lost a piece of playground equipment to theft.  I’m sorry
to report that someone stole the inchworm from the toddler area in our
park. It happened late at night at the beginning of October and was
immediately reported to the police the next morning.  We have no
leads so far.  We have installed cameras with locks at the park and
signs will be placed informing folks of this fact. 

READING IN THE PARK

Jack is holding the flowers that were presented to Lauren.

Week 18, and the final week of Storytime in the park for 2020. I am so thankful
to all of the families that came and read, sang, & crafted with us this year! I
never imagined I’d be doing Storytime in the park as long as we did or during a
pandemic, but I’m so grateful that we were able to go this long and in a safe
way.
 
Thanks to all members of Crescent Hills Civic Association for allowing us to use
your park and provide an event many families looked forward to week after
week! Thank you to all of the families who showed up. Thank you to Andrea
Getsy and the CHCA board for supporting this program. Thanks to Nan Smith
for starting it and to Adeshewa Metzger who paved the way for me to do it.
Thanks to everyone who took pictures— especially Angela Meyer.
 
We finished our Storytime with the book Delivery Bear and a trick or treat
around the walking path for any families that joined us at some point this
summer/fall.

See you in the Spring of 2021! My heart is full!  - Lauren Javens.

LITTER COMMITTEE

This October, CHCA Litter Chairperson, Judy Conroy held the last
cleanup for the year.  Judy is a diehard champion of a litter-free
community.  She has been our chairperson for a couple years but on
the litter committee for many more.  She organizes at least four
cleanups a year but you will also see Judy with pick and bag in hand,
cleaning up streets on her own. Judy gives new meaning to
commitment.  We are glad to have her leading this effort and are
grateful for her leadership.  When you get an opportunity to answer
her call for volunteers, please say yes.  The Litter Committee needs
to grow.  The best way to say thank you to Judy is to help her.

Sisters Jackie (with husband Camden) and Courtney (with husband
Sam) welcomed baby boys to the neighborhood just five weeks apart
this fall.  So thankful that both boys and moms are healthy!

CH RESIDENT DIRECTS VIRTUAL
SLOVAK FESTIVAL

Our own, Lyon Zeibak, Past President of CHCA and current E-
Newsletter Editor, last month produced and directed the virtual 4-hour
long Slovak Heritage Festival for the University of Pittsburgh’s Slavic
Studies Department. 

This was the 30th festival and would not have happened but for Lyon’s
volunteer work.  Many notable people participated including the Mayor
of Pittsburgh and Rick Sebak who was the host.  Lyon coordinated the
participants both in Pittsburgh and Slovakia.   He edited the videos,
laid out the program, assembled a committee of volunteers, handled
the fundraising and marketing.  The latter included getting the event
listed on event pages on websites across Pittsburgh and in Slovak
Fraternal publications around the country.
 
The festival features the arts, culture, food, history, dance, and music
of Slovakia.  About 14 minutes into the event, you will see spectacular
videos of 30 major sites of the country. 

You can see all of this on YouTube at
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VM7HBd1-18g&t=4933s 

Now we knew Lyon was talented, that he could create websites,
organize the association’s email list,  publish a community directory,
and run the civic association, but “Producer/Director” -- we had no
idea!  We are proud of you Lyon!

CRESCENT HILLS PRESIDENTIAL
ELECTION CONNECTION

Phew! – The election is over (or almost).   The constant beat of ads,
phone calls, text messages – done!  If that is not a reason to
celebrate, I don’t know what is.  This country, this community, this
neighborhood can all be proud of the record number of voters who
participated.  Congratulations to the winners. 

I have come to learn that a former resident of Crescent Hills, Crystal
C. Hall, Ph.D., had a role in the presidential election. Dr. Hall’s parents,
Anthony and Veronica Hall, live in Crescent Hills. Veronica was a
former Corresponding Secretary for CHCA.   Crystal Hall is an
Associate Professor of the Evans School of Public Policy and
Governance in Seattle, Washington.  She has been there since 2008,
teaches classes in public policy and is a researcher.  Because of her
research on decision making in the context of poverty, she was a guest
on a radio station in the State of Washington on a show called
“Election Preview.”  The program was an hour long and Dr. Hall made
perceptive comments regarding the election strategies and on how
income levels affect decisions at polls.  You can tap into this this
recording at:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=790mGlrWfKc&feature=emb_title
 
But Crystal Hall is more than an accomplished academic, she is the
mother of triplets! Congratulations to Dr. Hall and her parents.  We are
proud of you too.

Both Lyon Zeibak and Crystal Halls’ stories are notable.  I am sure there are many
such stories in our neighborhood and I would welcome your providing them to us so
we can share the pride!

FREE BOOKS

At 178 Glenfield Drive, the home of Jack and Dale Summers, a new
box has appeared at the edge of the lawn.

Dale set up a Crescent Hills Free Library box and passerbys are
invited to take a book.  Dale’s brother Herb Clawson made the box,
and Dale painted, stenciled and installed it.  Dale said she has a good
supply of books to use, getting some contributions from her sister who
works at a school.   Many children and families stop by and explore
the contents, taking or adding books. What a wonderful idea Dale. 
Thank you and your brother for making this enticing addition to the
neighborhood.

PENN HILLS ROTARY

The Rotary is joining in a fundraiser with a local organization called the
Second Chance, Inc. to provide a Thanksgiving Basket give-away to
needy families.  Second Chance is providing the turkeys and
accepting donations for the basket ingredients, which is estimated to
be $30.
 
The Baskets Contents:
2 can cranberry sauce
4 cans green beans
3 boxes Stove Top Cornbread Stuffing
2 large cans Yams
1 box Mash Potatoes
1 large pack of dinner rolls
1 $10 gift card for a turkey 
 
If you want to help with this effort, please make a check to the Penn
Hills Rotary and mail to Karen Lantz at 534 Springdale Drive,
Pittsburgh, PA  15235.  The Rotary will write one check to Second
Chance.   Donations will be accepted until Friday, November 20, 2020

HOLIDAY LIGHT CRUISE

December 3, 7-9 p.m.
 
Rotary also joins with the municipality this year for a Holiday Light
Cruise.  This event is in place of Lite Up Night.  Cars will pass through
the parking lot of the Penn Hills Government Center and see the lights,
Santa, Rudolph, and elves.  Please register by calling 412-798-2147.
 
Cruise through the parking lot of the Penn Hills Government Center to
see holiday lights, Santa, Rudolph, and the elves. Must register to get
a free treat bag for each child. 

Stuff-a-Truck Fundraiser

Bring an unopened, unwrapped toy for your chance to win one of three
$100 Visa gift cards!

Due to current restrictions, this event is being held in place of the Penn
Hills Holiday Light Festival. This event is sponsored by the Municipality
of Penn Hills and the Penn Hills Rotary

LETTERS TO SANTA

This year, please mail your ‘Letters to Santa’ to 102 Duff Road,
Pittsburgh, PA 15235. You can also email your letter to:
santaclaus@pennhills.org. Please include name and address to
receive a return letter from Santa!

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS DISPLAY
CONTEST

Do you think that your Christmas decorations are the best in Penn
Hills? Call (412-798-2147) or email (jscaglione@pennhills.org) with
your address to enter our Christmas Lights Contest. Judging will take
place December 14-18. Prizes will be awarded for the first, second &
third place decorated homes.

PENN HILLS TREE PLANTING

The Penn Hills Shade Tree Commission has one more tree planting event
scheduled for 2020! Please join us on Saturday, Nov 21 at 10 am (rain date
is Nov 22 at 10am) as we team up with Penn Hills Rotary and Local Roots
Landscaping to plant 7 large shade trees (balled and burlapped) in the center
area of Penn Hills Community Park to provide shade to the new playground
and the new pavilion.
 
The PHSTC is very grateful to Penn Hills Rotary who is funding this project
through one of their generous community grants and who will also be helping
us plant the trees. We are also grateful to Local Roots Landscaping who will
deliver the trees, pre-dig the planting holes and provide us with mulch, all free
of charge.
 
Please join us and bring a mask, a shovel and work gloves. We will have juice,
coffee, donuts and bottled water. The restrooms in the park are closed for the
season. Please RSVP at PennHillsSTC@gmail.com for this last tree planting
event of 2020!

-Kathy Raborn, Penn Hills Shade Tree Commission

CRESCENT HILLS CARES

Crescent Hills is a special neighborhood filled with interesting people
who have excellent ideas and opinions.  With that in mind, we invite
you to submit your ideas, opinions and information on how to keep
Crescent Hills beautiful as well as ways to protect and improve it for
the people and wildlife who live here, and to offer helpful hints and
suggestions.  If you would like to have your information shared in this
newsletter, please submit an article to Mary Beth Phillips at
marybethphillips@comcast.net who will see that it is included in an
upcoming edition.

In this time of social distancing it is more important than ever that we stay in touch
over digital mediums such as Nextdoor.com and our Facebook Group. If you aren't in
our group yet please join us. Let us know you are ok or if you need help. Join us by
clicking the facebook logo:

Please help us grow our email list so we can keep everyone in the neighborhood
informed!

If you can help call your neighbors to get their email addresses so we can add them
please let us know by emailing us or calling Andrea at 412-795-2607

This is the last newsletter of the year.

WE WISH EVERYONE SAFE
AND HAPPY HOLIDAYS 
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